
PRESS RELEASE 

Warren Police Investigating Shooting at Local Park 
– Victim in critical condition

The Warren Police Department would like to provide a preliminary update regarding a 
shooting which occurred this evening at Veteran’s Park in Warren. 

This evening (08/31/2024) at approximately 07:40pm, the Warren Police Department 
was dispatched to Veteran’s Memorial Park (27400 Campbell Rd) regarding shots fired. 
Warren Police Dispatch received several 911 calls regarding multiple shots being fired 
in the parking lot at Veteran’s Memorial Park. Officers arrived on scene and made 
contact with several witnesses who were at the Park when the shooting occurred. 
Investigators learned that two male subjects walked up to a white sedan which arrived 
in the park. These two subjects appeared to talk to the occupants of the white sedan for 
several moments. At some point, an altercation took place between the two subjects at 
the occupants of the white sedan. The two male subjects were observed running from 
the white sedan. Occupants of the white sedan then fired several shots at the two 
subjects. One of the subjects was struck multiple times in the arm and lower extremities. 
The white sedan then fled the scene last seen northbound on Campbell. The gunshot 
victim was located in the area by responding officers and transported by the Warren 
Fire Department to an area hospital wherein he is listed in critical condition. Officers did 
not locate the other subject who was with the victim. A canvass of the area by officers 
located a handgun, several spent shell casings, as well as other evidence of a shooting. 
It is unknown at this point how many occupants were inside the white sedan when this 
incident occurred. Detectives and evidence technicians arrived to process the scene 
and gather additional evidence. As of this point, investigators believe this was not a 
random incident.  

This is an open and active investigation. If anybody has information on this incident, 
please contact Detective Rose at 586-574-4793 or drose@warrenpd.org.  

For further information, please contact Warren Police 
Commissioner Charles Rushton at @ 586-574-4803 or 586-823-

9845 

mailto:drose@warrenpd.org



